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PO Box 40   •   Irrigon, Oregon 97844 
(541) 922-4624  
 

 
Request for Proposals (“RFP”)  

ADDENDUM No. 2 
 

This Addendum No. 2 (“Addendum”) modifies the RFP which Morrow County published in the 
Heppner Gazette and Morrow County website on December 21, 2023.  This Addendum modifies 
the RFP as described herein. All RFP terms not specifically mentioned or affected by this 
Addendum remain in full force. This Addendum is hereby added as a part of the RFP. 
Morrow County Drinking Water Investigation – Addendum #2  

 

1. Does the 2-page cover letter limit restriction also include resumes?  
Resumes do not count against the 2-page cover letter limit. They can be included as an attachment.  

 
2. Will the Selection Committee be scoring references as a part of the “Experience” section?  

References will not be scored independently, but taken into account of the overall score in this section. 
The Selection Committee does not expect extensive review and investigation of references, but reserves 
the right to contact your listed references.  

 
3. Is there a timeline for completion of the project?  

August 1, 2026 for all deliverables.  

 
4. What is the messaging that the counties have used with affected populations in the 

LUBGWMA regarding successful outcomes of this project?  
The counties are focused on completing this Drinking Water Study as the immediate milestone and goal, 
with follow-up phases to select, design, and implement specific capital improvements. Successful 
outcomes of this project, as expressed publicly, will be to identify clusters of nitrate contamination, 
create a database of information, and develop preliminary alternatives to implement long-term 
solutions.  

5.  Who will be on the selection committee for the RFP? 
a. Joseph Fiumara, Umatilla County Public Health Director 
b. Tamra Mabbott,  Morrow County Planning Director 
c. Todd Jarvis, Ph.d., OSU Institute for Water and Watersheds 
d. Doug Evans, retired engineer, Summit County, Utah 

 

6. Can we get a copy of the draft contract that will be signed if/when this RFP work is awarded? 

We do not have a draft contract.  

 
 

 



Proposers must acknowledge receipt of this Addendum in the space provided on the bottom of 
this page and return this page along with Proposal documents.  Failure to do so may result in 
rejection of a Proposal.   
 
The purpose of this Addendum is to answer questions, clarify information in the RFP, and make 
modifications to the RFP.  
 
Any prospective Proposer who feels they have been adversely affected by these modifications 
must submit a written protest of this Addendum to the Single Point of Contact identified in RFP 
by 2:00 pm (Pacific time) on January 15, 2024 or protest will not be considered. Morrow County 
will not consider requests or protests of matters not added to or modified by this Addendum.  
 
 
 
*I hereby acknowledge having received this Addendum. 
 
Authorized Signature: ____________________________________________________________  
 
Print name of signer:  ____________________________________________________________ 
 
Date:  ___________________ 
 
Name of proposer: 
________________________________________________________________________  
  (Please Print) 
 


